
From: Thomas White <tom.white@blaby.gov.uk>
Sent: 05 Mar 2024 10:53:34
To: DMS.Development.Control@blaby.gov.uk
Cc: 
Subject: FW: Application No: 24/0104/TPO - Gimson Avenue Cosby Leicester LE9 1SS
Attachments: 

 
 

From: Planning Mailbox <planning@blaby.gov.uk> 
Sent: 04 March 2024 17:10
To: Thomas White <tom.white@blaby.gov.uk>
Subject: FW: Application No: 24/0104/TPO - Gimson Avenue Cosby Leicester LE9 1SS
 
From: Adam Goodall <Adam.Goodall@leics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Friday, March 1, 2024 4:33 PM
To: Planning Mailbox <planning@blaby.gov.uk>
Subject: Application No: 24/0104/TPO - Gimson Avenue Cosby Leicester LE9 1SS
 
Dear Tom,
 
Thank you for consulting the Forestry Group on application 24/0104/TPO - Remove Deadwood to T4 Common Oak), Fell T5 
(Sycamore) & Fell T10 (Elm).
 
The application relates to essential safety woks to mature trees which run around the edge of the housing estate. The works to 
remove deadwood from T4 are exempt and would be considered routine good management of the tree stock. T5 is a mature 
sycamore in poor condition with dead/necrotic bark and visual pockets of decay. The position of this tree next to Cambridge Road 
provides increased concerns over potential failure; the proposed felling to retain a 5m stump for habitat is reasonable. T10 is a dead 
elm which I am in agreement to fell.
 
There is no requirement for replanting as these works are within a woodland/shelterbelt. 
 
Kind Regards

Adam
 
Adam Goodall MICFor, MArborA 
Principal Tree and Woodlands Manager
Operational Property
Leicestershire County Council
County Hall
Glenfield
Leicestershire 
LE3 8RA
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This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any reading, printing, storage, 
disclosure, copying or any other action taken in respect of this e-mail is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended 
recipient, please notify the sender immediately by using the reply function and then permanently delete what you have received. 
Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with Leicestershire County Council's policy on the 
use of electronic communications. The contents of e-mails may have to be disclosed for requests under Data Protection or Freedom 
of Information legislation. Details about how we handle information can be found at https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/data-
protection

The views expressed by the author may not necessarily reflect the views or policies of the Leicestershire County Council.

Attachments to e-mail messages may contain viruses that may damage your system. Whilst Leicestershire County Council has taken 
every reasonable precaution to minimise this risk, we cannot accept any liability for any damage which you sustain as a result of 
these factors. You are advised to carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment.
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